

Honorable Mayor Paul Grenier City of Berlin 168 Main Street/City Hall Berlin, New Hampshire 03570 February 5<sup>th</sup> 2018

Re: Berlin Board of Assessors position/term

Dear Mayor Grenier:

As you are aware, I have served as the Chairman of the Berlin Board of Assessors for my past 3 year term as well as having history of service prior too. I was appointed by you to serve this term of service which began on April 1<sup>st</sup> of year 2015 up to and 9including March 31<sup>st</sup> of year 2018.

As the Chair of the BOA I have attempted to take an active role in helping to promote a fair and equitable balance between the Municipality (City of Berlin) and the Taxpayers within said Municipality. I take very seriously the responsibility of providing both the Municipality and the Taxpayer a fair and uniform level of real property taxation. I advocate for an ad valorem system supported by a clear understanding of the Berlin market creating a sound foundation along with a fair and equitable process.

It would be my pleasure to continue to serve the City of Berlin in this capacity for another 3 year term. My experience on the Berlin Board of Assessors coupled with my learned knowledge and 39+ years of experience in the field of ad valorem work will hopefully provide assistance and benefit to both the Municipality and Taxpayers alike.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. Should you have any questions or comments relative to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robert J. Goddard,

Chairman, Berlin Board of Assessors

NH Certified Appraiser

NH Real Estate Broker

Real Estate Consultant/Advisor

Principal at Goddard & Associates